FLORIDA A&M UNIVERSITY
BOARD OF TRUSTEES
MEETING MINUTES
April 3, 2014
12:00 P.M.
Trustees present:  Torey Alston, Solomon Badger, Kelvin Lawson, Spurgeon McWilliams, Rufus Montgomery, Kimberly Moore, Narayan Persaud, Belinda Shannon, Anthony Siders, Cleve Warren, and Karl White.  
Chairman Badger informed the Board that the purpose of the meeting was to receive information regarding the proposed legislative action that would separate the FAMU-FSU College of Engineering.  He recognized Tola Thompson and Sean Pittman, the University’s legislative liaisons, to brief the Board on this issue.  

Mr. Thompson indicated that on April 2, 2014, Senator Thrasher submitted an amendment, to the Senate version of the General Appropriations Act, which would create a new line for a Florida State University College of Engineering.  He stated that he, Mr. Pittman and Dr. Mangum met with key legislators to inform them of FAMU’s position on the issue and to let them know that FAMU was not involved in any planned split of the college.  Mr. Pittman informed the Board that the amendment would be voted upon later that day.

It was noted during the meeting that this matter was not provided to the FAMU-FSU College of Engineering Joint Management Council for discussion or consideration.
President Mangum indicated that FSU’s Interim President Garnett Stokes informed her that this proposed action was a gift that FSU supports.  President Mangum informed her that she was not in favor of the process by which this came to light and that FAMU cannot support this action because of a host of academic and financial reasons.  President Mangum stated that FAMU cannot sustain an engineering school at the level of support the University is currently receiving. 
Chairman Badger asked that the Board be kept abreast of this issue.  

With there being no additional business for the Board, the meeting adjourned.   
